
Township of Bloomington   
Tuesday, September 7th, 2021 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 
 

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Tuesday, September 7th, 2021 
at 7:00 pm by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Other members present were Town Supervisors William Erdenberger, Joe 
Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson and Patrolman Andrew (Buck) Crubel.  Public member in attendance was Michelle 
Newhouse.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve posting of the September 
meeting/agenda notice, motion carried.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Greg Patterson) was made to approve 
the August Monthly Board Meeting minutes, motion carried.   
 
Appearances/Public Comments:  Michelle Newhouse wanted to explain to Clerk Jane Patterson that an owner of 
personal property in Jay’s Landing will be selling their trailer, but not the garage.  The trailer and garage are on the 
same lot, but the lot has been split so the trailer and garage have their own fire number. The 2021 assessment roll is 
not completed, so Clerk Jane Patterson can not check the roll to make sure that these properties have been 
separated.  Clerk Patterson will contact Grant County Tax Lister Tammy Hampton and Gardiner Appraisal Service to 
check on this P.P. split. 
 
Roads:  Patrolman Buck Crubel has been busy mowing road banks, otherwise roads are in good condition. Buck will 
do spot grading on Dugway, Sandy Hollow and Hickory Roads if needed before winter.  The Board and Buck will talk 
about buying gravel for the three roads mentioned above when discussing agenda item 3(d) (2022 Town Budget).   
Machinery Report:  Machinery is in good condition.  The brakes in the white truck need replacing, and Clerk Jane 
Patterson will check with Bill Breuer of B&M for work done on the white truck’s steering rack that we have not 
received a bill for that repair.  
 
Clerk Jane Patterson presented the August 2021 financial report.  The board approved the financial report and paying 
of all outstanding bills.  Chairman Greg Patterson reviewed and signed the DOT’s GTA road map.  The Board briefly 
discussed expense account items for the 2022 Town Budget.  Funds that would go into the Contingency Fund 
Account will be put into the Gravel Expense Account for Dugway, Sandy Hollow & Hickory Roads.  Faherty’s Recycling 
contract will end Dec. 31, 2021.  They send a letter with a new service proposal asking the Board to consider a five-
year collection contract instead of the current three-year collection contract.  The Board unanimously agreed to the 
new terms and will sign with Faherty when we receive the new contract.  
 
The next regular Monthly Board Meeting will be Monday October 4th, at 7:00 pm at the Town Hall. No date has been 
set yet for the Town’s Open Book and Board of Review.   
      
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


